
Meeting Between Staff of the Federal Reserve Board and  
Representatives and Members of Merchant Trade Associations  

April 29, 2024  
  

Participants:  Yonel Admasu, Elena Falcettoni, Susan Foley, Cody Gaffney, Karen Jusczak,  
Mark Manuszak, Andrew Ruben, Benjamin Snodgrass, Kathy Wilson, Evan  
Winerman, and Krzysztof Wozniak (Federal Reserve Board)  

 
John Drechny (Merchant Advisory Group); Brennan Duckett (National Restaurant 
Association); Kenneth Grogan (Wakefern Food Corporation); Michael Hanson 
(Retail Industry Leaders Association); Jennifer Hatcher (The Food Industry 
Association); Peter Jessiman (The Wendy’s Company); Douglas Kantor (NACS); 
Stephanie Martz (National Retail Federation); Patrick Moran (Moran Consulting); 
David Seltzer (7-Eleven); Perry Starr (Target); Daniel Swanson (DCSwanson 
LLC); Joseph Vasterling (Best Buy); Hannah Walker (Walmart); Max Wengroff 
(National Grocers Association) 

  
Summary:  Staff of the Federal Reserve Board met with representatives of merchants and 
merchant trade associations regarding the Board’s notice of proposed rulemaking on Regulation 
II.  The representatives expressed their views that (i) the base component of Regulation II’s 
interchange fee cap should be lower than proposed given the decline in issuer costs and 
heterogeneity in costs across issuers, (ii) the ad valorem component of the cap should be 
removed, and (iii) the standards that issuers must meet to qualify for the fraud-prevention 
adjustment should be more stringent.  The representatives also described their experiences with 
debit card fraud, and the impact of the current interchange fee cap on their costs of accepting 
debit card transactions, with particular emphasis on the effect on small-ticket transactions. 
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